The Governing Body’s Newsletter October 2016
Dear Parent or Carer
We hope your child has been enjoying their first term back in school after the summer break. Staff and governors have just completed the annual School Improvement Plan which lists specific priorities.  It is used alongside other action plans to structure what we do this year.

Attainment, progress and teaching –  As always we set aspirational targets for our children that, with the right teaching and support from home, are achievable.  This year we are concentrating on ensuring there are opportunities for us to challenge all pupils and for them to find this interesting and rewarding. We will also be focusing on literacy.  Pupils thoroughly enjoyed last year’s project ‘The Day the Crayons Quit’ and were inspired to produce some brilliant pieces of written work.  We have planned similar events this year using a range of different books. In addition we have invested in Reading Cloud because we believe it will motivate and engage pupils - so far it is proving to be a hit. As part of the school’s commitment to sharing best practice, and investing in continuous professional development, our teaching staff will be strengthening their links with other primary schools and working more closely with Glossopdale.   Our staff work extremely hard, but more importantly they are open to new ideas and exploring ways of working that will have the greatest impact on our children.
Enrichment – although the Government measures our success by academic results we believe primary school is more than tests.  We are striving to offer enriching experiences to the children.  We are most excited by our link to Longdendale Learning Centre as they are helping us to further develop our outdoor learning opportunities.  Children will continue to enjoy other experiences including, art, music and sports.
Our commitment to school sports has undoubtedly had an impact, we have been selected to host an inter-school training event ‘how to achieve the Gold Award for sport’ and our cheerleading team and coach are finalists in Derbyshire School Sports Awards. Our PE action plan can be found on the website and you will see that it continues to focus on providing a wide range of sports opportunities. 

Management – the Governing Body is an important part of the leadership team, acting as watchdog, mediator and champion for the school.  Vicky Mullis was re-elected as Chair and Scott Lees as Vice Chair. We’d like to thank Geraint Hughes for his contribution to the team last year. Up to date information about our governors will be on the school’s website (tintwistle.eschools.co.uk). Throughout the year governors will be asking parents for feedback but if you have any concerns or suggestions please contact governors (in person or via email chair@tintwistle.derbyshire.sch.uk). 
This plan, our vision and our values are ambitious as always.  Our central aim is to create a school that everyone can be proud of – pupils, parents, staff and the wider community. This is not always easy, in fact it can be extremely challenging, but we hope that with your support we can help our children to reach their full potential and create happy memories.
Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter. 
Vicky Mullis
Chair of Governors

